Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

May 2, 2011 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

Dan Matte
Kevin Arena

William B. Mitchell

Absent:

Carol Childress
Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:25pm. 
The minutes from the April 4th, 2011 meeting were read. Kevin Arena made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Dan Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The minutes from the April 28th, 2011 meeting drafted by the clerk (Carol Childress) were reviewed. Some minor corrections were made and will be revisited at the next scheduled meeting.
A letter addressed to Mr. Hughes regarding his complaint written by Carol Childress was reviewed. A motion to accept the letter as written was made by Kevin Arena. Dan Matte seconded the motion. The decision to sign the letter as written and mail it to Mr. Hughes was unanimous.

The board members signed the following documents:

1) 21 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatements.

2) Monthly Report of Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatements.

3) Monthly Report of 2008 Real Estate Tax Abatements.
4) Monthly Report of 2009 Real Estate Tax Abatements.

5) Monthly Report of 2010 Real Estate Tax Abatements.

6) Monthly Report of 2006 Boat Excise Tax Abatements.

7) Monthly Report of 2007 Boat Excise Tax Abatements.

8) 2 Notices of Commitment for 2 Sewer Betterment Payoffs.

9) 2 Warrants to the Collector for 2 Sewer Betterment Payoffs.

Summary & Discussion:

The two decisions promulgated by the ATB on two properties in town were read. The decision to grant an abatement for a functional obsolescence at 130 Lake Road was discussed and the abatement will be granted as soon as possible by the assessor’s office. The decision of 76 Allen Road was in favor of the town and no abatement will be granted. 

The pending case filed at the ATB regarding the apartments at 77 Hall Road was discussed. The principal assessor spoke with the tax consultant for the owner to discuss the assessment and valuation of the real estate. After speaking with Vision Appraisal Technology consultants, it was the recommendation of the principal assessor to grant an abatement in the sum of $ 855.45 with the stipulation that the tax payer withdraw the appeal to the ATB. This accounts for the difference between the Cost Approach to value and the Income Approach to Value. A motion to accept the principal assessor’s recommendation was made by Kevin Arena. Dan Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.
Document Locations:

All documents and reports noted above are located on file in the assessor’s office in the town of Sturbridge. 

Next Scheduled Meeting:

There was discussion to address future meeting times and dates to accommodate all members of the board. This discussion will continue at the next scheduled assessors meeting on May 16, 2011 at 6:00pm.
Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on May 2nd, 2011 at 5:20pm was made by Kevin Arena. Dan Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

